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S E P T E M B E R   2 0 1 6  
V O L U M E  3 8  N O .  9  

    Tin Lizzies of  

Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM  

87190-0473 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 

The Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque is an official chapter of the 

Model T Ford Club of America.  Individual membership is 

strongly encouraged, & available $40 per year which in-

cludes the Vintage Ford Magazine.  Send your membership 

to: 

MTFCA  

PO Box 126 

Centerville, Indiana 47330 

 765-855-5248 or email jay@mtfca.com 

THE ENCHANTMENT FLYER 

OFFICIAL PUBLICATION OF THE 

TIN LIZZIES OF ALBUQUERQUE 

Ts and Bs. On August 13, the Tin Lizzies were special guests at the National Nuclear Museum.  The cars were 

lined up in front of the B29 Super Fortress for a photo op. The museum said that they had 100 more visitors that 

day than a day without our special exhibit.       Photo by Joe Fellin and Mark Wing 
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2015 Tin Lizzie Officers 
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President     Mark Dominguez             899-5628 

                                             mtford@Q.com     (c )     264-9970   

 

Vice President      Vaughn Rockafellow         410-7492 

 vrockafellow@aol.com 

 

Secretary                    Ann Merewether              881-0104 

                                    amerewether@aol.com  (c) 710-2210 

 

 Treasurer                 Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com     ©  710-6228 

   

    

Directors    
                                                 

                                      Paul  Duncan         345-1343 

           pandmdu@swcp.com        ©    710-6228 

 

          Tom Miles                                  822-0620 

         ford27@aol.com   (cell)          252-7167                 

           

        Donna Hansen                      508-4589 

   donnabillhansen@gmail.com 

Email Committee       Kirk & Susan Peterson               438-2603 

   susanandkirk@msn.com 

 

Telephone Committee Linda Riel       459-5897 

   lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Newsletter Editor Robbi Ross.                         293-1676 

   robbialb@aol.com   

 

Web Master  Mark Wing                     271-8912 

   msjbwing@msn.com 

 

Librarian                   Mark & Sharon Dominguez     899-5628 

   mtford@q.com 

 

Quartermaster  Larry  Azevedo                      898-7700 

   dribblebit@comcast.net 

 

T N Vittles/  Linda Riel                                      459-5897 

Refreshments  lmrlulubell@juno.com 

 

Program Coordinator  Board of Directors   

   

Parliamentarian Irene Navarre                     883-3175 

   hinavarre@aol.com 

 

Car Council  Dave Merewether                    881-0104 

 

Historian  Marilyn Duncan                   345-1343 

   pandmdu@swcp.com 

       

Hospitality                  OPEN  

 

 

 
 

2015  Committee Contacts. 

Hospitality Corner 

Bernice sent cards to Clarence Schritter  who was 

in the hospital but now is home recovering  and 

Vern Harvey who had  a heart attack but is now  

out and about and at the last meeting. 

Good to have you  fellas  joining us again! 

 

 

Tin Lizzie Library 

We have many books, & other  

media ready to check out from  

our library. 

Mark Dominguez, our Club 

 Librarian,  has compiled a list of  

everything we have & you can  

access that list on our website,  

www.tinlizziesofabq.com, 

 or contact Mark at 899-5628.  
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Events for next 3 Months 

Sept 3  Work Party 9-3 209 Hansen in Corrales 

Sept  10 T N’Vittles at Henrietta's @ 740 Main St in Los 
Lunas  hosts are Vernon and JoAn Armstrong  meet at 9 

Sept 11  State Fair meet at SW corner San Pedro and 
Central to parade in at 7:30. Special 9/11 tribute at 
noon. 

 Sept 22  7PM meeting at the Vineyard clubhouse hosts 

for the evening Don Mitchell, O’Briens’ and Gaunas’ 

Oct 2 Annual Balloon Fiesta Car Show 

Oct 8  T N’Vittles hosted by Bill & Donna Hansen         

 at  Delish @ 3705 Ellison Rd NW 

Oct  27  7PM meeting at the Vineyard clubhouse hosts 

for the evening are:  Vern Harvey  &  Bob Hawk & Liz 

Scott 

Election time is coming please think about nominations 

now 

December 3, Christmas Light Parade in Corrales 

December TBA  Member dinner at a restaurant. Due to 

everyone’s work this year, we will be having our annual 

Christmas dinner at a restaurant. See Sharon 

Dominguez with your ideas. 

 

REMEMBER  Fall is the time of year that we renew our mem-

berships.  

Please fill out a membership form, even if it is just to say “no 

changes” and give your dues to Marilyn Duncan Treasurer. 

Forms can be found online at our website 

www.tinlizziesofabq.com 
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President’s Corner 

Hi all, 
What a busy month we just had. As summer is starting 
to come to end we still have plenty of nice weather to 
get out and drive our cars. The state fair is in a couple 
of days, and then we have the balloon fiesta.  
 
It was great to see a large number of people at the 
work party pitching in and helping club members work-
ing on their projects. And that's what the club is all 
about after all, helping others and making sure that our 
cars are safe and running on the roads for years to 
come. I have been in the club for 26 years and in that 
time we have been very lucky to have a Club members 
(Rossie, Clarence and Larry) that have had a place to 
let us bring  our projects to and the knowledge to help 
us out. Without their help I don't think a lot of us would 
be able to enjoy our Model T's.  
 
As I conclude this message a friendly reminder to all 
that we need to be thinking of someone (like you) to be 
nominated for the office or the board. Remember it's 
your club.  
Take care, be safe and I hope to see you at the next 
function. 
 
Mark Dominguez 

 
WELCOME NEW MEMBERS 

Frank & Susan Lewark 

PO Box 1226, Socorro, NM  87801 

email: lewarksusan@gmail.com 

Male BD: 06/06; Female BD: 12/10; Anniversary: 

12/29 

Has two Ts:  ’26 Touring and ’25 Speedster 

Frank & Susan Lewark 

PO Box 1226, Socorro, NM  87801 

email: lewarksusan@gmail.com 

Male BD: 06/06; Female BD: 12/10; Anniversary: 

12/29 

Has two Ts:  ’26 Touring and ’25 Speedster 
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HAPPY  

ANNIVERSARY !  

 

Doug & Donna Rappuhn 9/3 
Art & Shirley Gebeau 9/16 
Susan & Kirk Peterson 9/16 

 

John Konwiser 9/3 

Julie Dilts 9/7 

Kari Young  9/8 

Paul Carpenter 9/10 

Kassi Carpenter 9/10 

Spencer Johnson 9/11 

Mark Wing 9/11 

Bruce Daniel 9/16 

Ben Castillo 9/20 

Jeff Richards 9/22 

Barbara Carpenter 9/23 

 

 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO YOU!!         

 
For Sale & Want Ads 

LuLuBelle—Linda Riel’s 1926 4door Model T is for sale  good condition, 
runs good, interior is as nice as ex- terior. Four new tires, new roll of carpet, 

and parts . $11,000 or OBO Needs to sell contact Linda at 505-459-5897 

 

 

Bob Ross has a 1925 Model TT Fire Aux Truck for sale. Been  worked on extensively. Many new parts. 

New wood, paint and many new parts $6500  Contact Bob at 505-293-1676 

For Sale: Model T pre-owned selected parts,  1909—1927. Call John Hayne 294-4434. 

 

From the Editor 

Bob & I joined the club and almost immediately I was asked to  do the newsletter.  Except for a year and a 

half, while Lorna took over, I have been doing it for  four of the last five years.  The time has come for me to 

pass the pen to someone else. I will finish out 2016, but someone needs to step up and  take over starting in 

2017. It is time for fresh ideas but I will assist whoever takes over to get started. You get lots of help with pic-

tures and stories so please consider carrying on if you can. Thanks for reading  all this time. Robbi  

https://mail.aol.com/webmail/getPart?uid=29838980&partId=5&saveAs=DSC_0634.JPG
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If you would like to sponsor a breakfast, or bring snacks to one of our meetings, call Linda Riel @ 459-5897, or email lmrlu-

lubell@juno.com.  Those signed up, please contact Linda ASAP when you’ve chosen the location!   The follow-

ing dates are subject to change!  Breakfasts usually start at 800AM, but please check for any changes!! 

T n Vittles 2016 

Date Hosted By Place 

1/9 Bob & Robbi Ross thank you 

2/13 Mark & Sharon Dominguez thank you 

3/12 Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/9 Linda Riel thank you 

5/14 Philip & Jessica Lance Thank you 

6/4 Betty Housholder Thank you 

7/9 Dave  Ferro Thank you 

8/13 Dave & Ann Merewether Thank you 

9/10 Vernon & JoAn Armstrong Henrietta's @ 740 Main St in Los Lunas  9 am note change 

10/8 Bill & Donna Hansen Delish @ 3705 Ellison Rd NW 

11/12 Needs hosts  

December  No Breakfast No Breakfast 

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE  

BREAKFAST STARTS @ 8:00 A.M. UNLESS OTHERWISE NOTED 

Meeting Refreshments 2016 

Date Provided By Provided By   

1/28 President Vice President thank you 

2/25 Dan & Holly Rochford Kirk & Susan Peterson thank you 

3/24 Betty Housholder Tom & Cathy Miles thank you 

4/28 Brian Dean Mark & Susan Wing  thank you 

5/26 Robbi Ross Marilyn Duncan  Thank you 

6/23 Gerald Hash Jahn & Barbara Wright  Thank you 

7/28 Vern & Pat Willan  Jeff Richards  Thank you 

8/25 ice cream social ice cream social  Thank you 

9/22 Don Mitchell  Mary Ann O’Brien & Janice Gauna   

10/27 Vern Harvey  Bob Hawk & Liz Scott   

11/17 Guys With Pies  Guys With Pies  
1 week early due to 
Thanksgiving  

December  No Meeting No Meeting   

ALL DATES ARE SUBJECT TO CHANGE   
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 T N’Vittles at The Owl 

 

Thirty- one people and 13 cars showed up for breakfast at the Owl Café on Eubank the morning of August 13. 
Ann and Dave Merewether hosted our gathering, while the staff and other diners were delighted with  our 
cars.  After the breakfast 11  cars made it to the National Nuclear Museum for a great car show. The museum 
reported that they 100 more visitors  due to our cars being shown.  Thanks to Dave & Ann for hosting this 
event. Photos by Mark Wing, Ann Merewether and Joe Fellin 

 

Bob Ross and others 

in front of the Owl 

Cafe 

Cars in front of the Owl 

Vern Willan getting into 

his car at the Owl 

A group shot of our club 

members 

We filled all the tables the 

Owl had set out and need-

ed to add a table when 

the Lance Family showed. 
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 National Nuclear Museum 

Photos l to r: Our cars lined up in front of 

the B-52, Brian Dean’s speedster, shade un-

der the wing a Nuclear sub, The Mereweth-

er's with  Joe Fellin and Susan Wing with 

Stan Gauna 



PAGE   8 

 

 

 

  

 

 

            

8601 LOMAS BLVD. NE, ALBUQUERQUE, NM 87112 
SALES: 1-800-950-6529  |  SERVICE: 1-800-917-6016 

 

 

 

RICH FORD HAS GRACIALLY  SPONSORED ALBUQUERQUE TIN LIZZIES  FOR MANY YEARS.   PLEASE PATRONIZE 
THEM IF YOU ARE LOOKING FOR SERVICE OR TO BUY A NEW CAR. 

 

 

        

19 PLAZA LOOP, EDGEWOOD, NM 87015 
SALES: 1-800-673-9935  |  SERVICE: 1-800-673-9935 

August 6  seven cars ventured to North Albuquerque and the Bueno Vista Senior Care for a car show for the seniors. This 
was our second year and the seniors really appreciate seeing cars from their youth. Thank you Mark and Susan Wing, Lar-
ry Azevedo, Stan and Janice Gauna, Paul and Marilyn Duncan, Mark Dominguez, Don Mitchell and Kirk and Cameron Pe-
terson for showing you cars at The Buena Vista Senior Care .  Photos by Mark Dominguez 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The residents enjoyed seeing our cars and visiting                Some of the care givers were more excited by the cars  
 
 

http://www.rich-ford.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/hours-directions
http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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TIN LIZZIES CLUB MEETING MINUTES 
August 25, 2016 

 
 Mark Dominguez, President, called the August meeting of the Tin Lizzies to order.  The attendees then stood 
and repeated the Pledge of Allegiance.  Members were welcomed. 
 Since this was our ice cream social refreshment night, we enjoyed refreshments before the business meeting.  
We had 5 flavors of ice cream with numerous toppings.  Thanks to everyone who contributed to our refreshments. 
 Guests for the evening were Frank (owns a black roadster) and Frank (owns a 1926 Touring, a 24 Tudor, a 
speedster and a 1926 Runabout.  Both are former members of the Tin Lizzies and plan to renew membership. 
 The minutes of the last meeting were approved as published.  The club received no correspondence this month. 
 Vice President Vaughn Rockefeller showed raffle items for this evening's drawing.  
 Marilyn Duncan reported donations to the club in the amount of $100.00 from the Buena Vista Senior Care and 
$500.00 from Rich Ford.  Marilyn also received $12.00 in dues, $58.00 from the raffle, and $60.00 in sale of door mag-
nets.  She still has magnets available in both brass and silver for $5.00 each. 
 
 Committee reports were as follows: 
 Dave Merewether gave the NM Car Council report.  The August meeting was on Wednesday evening.  The all 
clubs picnic at Oak Flats on August 14 was a big success, but they were disappointed at the large number of non-car 
club members who were there for the free food.  The Swap Meet to be held September 23, 24 and 25 in Las Lunas now 
has a paved field with 311 spaces.  Volunteers are needed to work the Swap Meet.  Contact Joyce at NMCC to volun-
teer.   
 Kirk Peterson always keeps members up to date with his e-mails and Mark Dominguez keeps the library ready 
for materials to be checked out.  Hospitality reported that cards were sent to Clarence Schritter and Vern Harvey.  Ber-
nice will not be able to continue as Hospitality chairman and a new one needs to be named.  Clarence is home recover-
ing from a heart attack and Vern was well enough to be with us for the meeting.   Robbi needs information for the 
Newsletter no later than Sunday evening.  Historian Marilyn Duncan reports no news as Historian.  Linda Riel reminded 
members to let her know if they wish to be notified of meetings via phone. 
 The T 'n Vittles breakfast on August 13 was hosted by Dave and Ann Merewether at the Owl Cafe.  Following 
breakfast, the members drove to the National Nuclear Museum for a display with the airplanes.  There were 16 cars 
present and about 32 members.  The Museum reported that museum attendance was increased by the presence of the 
Model T s. 
 Mark Wing reported that he has added 4 events to our website.  These are the Senior Car exhibit, the Owl Cafe 
Breakfast, the National Nuclear Museum display, and Rich Ford.  There were 957 unique visitors to the web site in the 
last 30 days. 
 Quartermaster Larry Azevedo reports all parts and supplies are in stock.  The new items that were added have 
arrived from Langs with the exception of a few back-ordered parts. 
 
 On August 14 our cars were displayed at Rich Ford in Edgewood.  Linda Riel organized this event and we had 11 
cars on display.  Paul and Marilyn Duncan received a  “little peep” to commerate  a dead battery on their T.  Conse-
quently we had one modern car in attendance, and Rich Ford was able to sell a 2017 car to Janice Gauna.  Art Gebo 
from Grants showed off his new 1922 Speedster. 
  
 Seven cars were brought to the Buena Vista Senior Care facility on August 6.  The facility is located at 8505 Ran-
cho Santa Fe Place NE .  Larry, Stan, Don Mitchell, Paul, Kirt, Mark Wing and Mark Dominguez brought their cars. 
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Phil Lance has a 1925 Model T Runabout that will be showing up at our work days soon and Linda Riel has sold her 
Lula Bell. 
 
 The final report on the Land of Enchantment Tour final report was given by Larry Azevedo and Sharon 
Dominguez.  Excess registration costs amounted to $14,463.66 over expenses.  The club is allowed to keep a portion, 
and the remainder will be refunded to participants.  Registered drivers will be refunded $64.30 each, passenger will 
be refunded 50.91, and each child/volunteer will be refunded $26.79.  The motion was made, seconded and carried 
that the members accept the financial report.  Larry Azevedo reported that the delivery of the recovered stolen 
speedster was delivered home to its owner when he went to California to see his mother.  The motion was made 
and seconded that the club reimburse Larry $200.00 for his extra gas expense incurred in the delivery.  After discus-
sion, motion carried. 
 
 Larry Azevedo will host a work party on August 27th at 9:00.  Bring a lunch and he will supply root beer floats 
for desert. 
 
 The September T 'n Vittles will be hosted by Vernon and Jo Ann Armstrong at Heniretta's, 740 Main St, Los 
Lunas at 9:00. 
 
 The State Fair exhibit organized by Vaughn Rockefeller will be on September 11.  Plans are to meet at the 
SW corner of Central and San Pedro at 7:30 am.  We will caravan to the fairgrounds at 7:50 am to park in the same 
place that we always park. The Fair plans a special 9/11 memorial service on our display street at noon.  Bob Ross 
volunteered to drive the telephone truck. 
 
 Betty Householder is organizing a display of our cars at the Albuquerque International Balloon Fiesta on Oc-
tober 2.  Let her know if you will be able to attend so that she can arrange for passes for our cars. 
 
 The Corrales light parade will be held December 3, 2016.  Snacks will be served at the Azevedo residence 
after the parade. 
 
 Tom Miles complemented those responsible for the design of our new Tin Lizzie flyer. 
 Donna Hansen presented the program for the evening on Garage Humor.  The program was cute and well 
received.  Donna just needs a better moustache. 
  
 Raffle winners were Bob Ross, Bruce Daniel, and Michael Householder. 
 
 The September meeting refreshments will be provided by Don Mitchell, Neil and Mary Ann O'Brien and 
Janice and Stan Gauna. 
 The meeting was adjourned.  
 Respectfully submitted 
 Ann Merewether, Secretary 
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On August 14, twenty-two people and 11 cars ventured to Edgewood for their 17 th  
Anniversary.  The Duncan’s car had a battery problem and received a “Lil Peep” , while the 
Gauna’s came home with a new Ford Taurus.  They now have 2 Ford 99 years apart in age. 

Rich Ford provided food and entertainment  Lil Gator a monster truck . Thanks to   
Linda Riel for organizing this event. Photos by Mark Wing . 

  

Our cars on display at 

Rich Ford Edgewood 

Art Gebeau’s new Speed-

ster 

Janice and Reina  

With their newly pur-

chased Taurus 

Little Thunder smashed cars and 

entertained during the day 

http://www.richfordedgewood.com/
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The Enchantment Flyer 

 

ATTENTION: 

The Tin Lizzies 
will meet at  

The Vineyard 
 6118 Edith Blvd NE 

7:00 PM on the 
 3rd Thursday 
 In November,  

 
COME JOIN  

 
THE FUN ! 

The Enchantment Flyer is  

Published monthly for the 

enjoyment of the Tin Lizzies 

of Albuquerque.  If you have 

something you would like to 

include, please contact Robbi 

Ross, editor at 293-1676 or 

robbialb@aol.com 

 

Thanks for reading ! 

 Tin Lizzies of Albuquerque 

PO Box 30473 

Albuquerque, NM 87190-0473 

 


